Galesburg City Council
Monday August 12, 2013

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Mark Johnson, and Dan Caswell, Citizens: Catherine Albert, Don Jacobson, David Schriefer and Deborah Nobliski were present.  

Financial statements were presented to the council and J. Voltz motioned to approve them and J. Halvorson seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Deborah Nobliski 411.86, Virgil Hamm 46.17, Megan Johnson 120.05, Catherine Albert 145.45, Traill Treasurer 600.00, Ameripride 54.55, Don Jacobson 258.58, John Deere 8.93, Farmers Union 85.40, and Ottertail 371.06
[bookmark: _GoBack]Utility account:  Ken Voltz 332.46, Brager 880.00, and Ottertail 155.80.
J. Voltz motioned to approve the bills and J. Halvorson seconded.

Old business:  Water ordinance was discussed. The city is sitting at about $5000 in overdue bills.
New business:  Delinquent water bills were discussed.  We will start tagging people that are 3 months late.
	Utility Ordiance will be changed to read delinquent after 60 days. J Voltz motioned to approve, J Halvorson seconded.
	Lots between Schriefer and Hamm will be sold to Schriefer for $50.00. J. Voltz motioned to approve, J Halvorson seconded.
The city streets were talked about.  We will be getting more gravel to put in key points of the city.
All of the paperwork for the water meters loan is in.  We will start the process of applying for a low interest loan to start updating our water meters.
Galesburg QRU has been asked by Page Ambulance to help support calls that are in their NE territory.  Page doesn’t have enough people to cover their ambulance service.  We will help people in this area with any ambulance calls.
Galesburg Fire Dept’s radio repeater is not working.  This device receives a radio call from the tower in Portland and then resends it to radios in the Galesburg area.  The Sheriff’s Dept is working with the Fire Dept to get this fixed.
With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Johnson and second by J. Halvorson.  Our next meeting will be held on August 12th.  The city council meeting is the 2nd Monday of the month.
The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
